Holiand Conservation Commission Holland, MA
Minutes of meeting held on October 9, 2001

Meeting opened at 7:00 P.M.

Present were Mary vandenBerg, James Wettlaufer, Helen Kreiger, Marguerite Choquette,
Howard Fife and Brad Noble. Absent was Daniel Wrona.

Minutes of October 2, 2001 read and signed by Mary.

Brad reported on 4 site visitations that he and Mary made on October 5, 2001. Home of
John Scott, 97 Sturbridge Road, home of Joe Gay, 17 Craig Road, home of Richard
Asselin, 15 Craig Road and home of Dave Smola, 23 Lake Ridge Drive.

A Certificate of Compliance was signed and issued to John Scott, covering his new home
at 97 Sturbridge Road. Order of Conditions covering Notice of Intent # 184-136. Mailed
to John and the DEP on 10/10/01

Mr. Roy Boire, contractor, came to the HCC to advise us that he has been asked to fill in
a wooden retaining wall on property in Union, CT but on Hamilton Reservoir. We
suggested that he use rock rather then straight wooden beams. Howie mentioned that the
Town of Holland pays taxes to Union for the land under the lake in Union. No further
action taken by the Commission.

Procedure Sheet #01-0386 issued to Paul Roman, 292 Mashapaug Road, Map R-07, Lot
D-01 to strip shingles and re - roof house Mr. Robert D. Dessert, contractor, presented
the project. A Dumpster will be on site. All approved and signed by Mary.

Public Hearing for Dave Smola opened at 8:20 PM. Procedure Sheet #01-0388 issued to
Dave Smola, 23 Lakeridge Drive, Map R-4, Lot A-18, to replace septic system. Mark
Farrell of Green Hill Engineering presented the plans.  After review, a Negative
Determination of Applicability was signed by all present. Copy sent certified mail to Mr.
Smola and copies sent to the DEP and Mark on 10/10/01 Public hearing closed at 8:45
PM.

Public Hearing for Joe Gay opened at 8:45 P.M.. Procedure Sheet #01-0390 issued to Joe
Gay, 17 Craig Road, Map R-21, Lot C-3, to replace septic system and drill new well.
Presented by Mark.  All approved and signed a negative Determination of Applicability
Copy sent certified mail to Mr. Gay and copies sent to DEP and Mark on 10/10/01.
Public Hearing closed at 859 P.M.

Public Hearing for Richard Asselin opened at 9:00 P.M. Procedure Sheet # 01-0389
issued to Richard Asselin, 15 Craig Road, Map R-21, Lot C-2, to replace septic system,
drill new well and build driveway. Plans were presented by Mark. All approved and
signed a negative Determination of Applicability. Copy sent certified mail to Mr. Asselin
and copies sent to DEP and Mark on 10/10/01. Hearing closed at 9:10 PM.




Check for $60.00 received from Mark covering legal notices on the above 3 hearings
Check given to Town Treasurer on 10/10/01.

Included in the mailing to the home owners on the above 3 Determinations was a note
requesting them to let the HCC know when the silt fences were in place. No work shall
start until the fences or hay bales are in place.

A Request for Determination was received from Mark representing Alice Tetreault to
replace septic system at 12 Collette Drive, Map R-14, Lot A-12. A public meeting has
been scheduled for October 23, 2001 at 8:30 P.M. at the town hall.

Motion to adjourn made by Marguerite and seconded by Helen. Meeting adjourned at
9:25 P M.
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